
From: OPR State Clearinghouse
To: Christine Asiata
Subject: FW: 2019069119
Date: Tuesday, July 9, 2019 3:22:54 PM

 
 

From: Demetras, Michele@DOT <michele.demetras@dot.ca.gov> 
Sent: Tuesday, July 9, 2019 3:19 PM
To: OPR State Clearinghouse <State.Clearinghouse@opr.ca.gov>
Subject: SCH: 2019069119
 
Hello:
Regarding the El Dorado Irrigation District IS/MND for the Caples Lake and Silver Lake East
Campground Improvements Project (# 2019069119), Caltrans District 10 has no comment at this
time, other than the following:
 
If project construction activities will encroach into Caltrans right-of-way, the project proponent must
submit an application for an encroachment permit to the Caltrans Permit Office. Appropriate
environmental studies must be submitted with this application. These studies will include an analysis
of potential impacts to any cultural sites, biological resources, hazardous waste locations, and/or
other resources within Caltrans right-of-way at the project site(s). California Environmental Quality
Act (CEQA) documentation with supporting technical studies is required when submitting the
encroachment permit.
 
Please let me know if you have any questions. Thank you.
 
Michele Demetras
Associate Transportation Planner
Caltrans District 10 Office of Rural Planning
209-948-7647
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